































































































for the standpipe foundation, the pumphouse stoop, and the meter building upper level
floor slab. Once the pours have properly cured the forms will be stripped.

Construction Pictures

North Connection to Meter Building
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Bike Walk Montana, Inc.

BEKE

w A 'K PO Box 584
! Helena, MT 59624
MONTANA 406-449-2787

City of Shelby: City Council Members
September 12, 2016
RE: Bike Lanes on Main Street

Dear City Council Members:

Bike Walk Montana is a statewide organization working to increase opportunities for people to walk and
bicycle safely. We work with state agencies and communities throughout the state providing education
and technical assistance on ways to promote and encourage more people to walk and bicycle.

Studies show that more people walk and bicycle when there are designated places for them to do so
safely, which | am sure you have noticed with the paths and bike lane that Shelby now has. These
facilities are great assets for Shelby and provide excellent opportunities, while improving the health of
your citizens. The next step is to better connect the bicycle network throughout your community to link
these facilities together and better support bicycling as a mode of transportation.

Adding bicycle lanes to Main Street would be one step forward in making this connection while
providing additional benefits to the City of Shelby. Since Main Street is 54" wide, it could easily
accommodate a 6’ bicycle lane on each side without reducing parking or inhibiting driving. Bicycle lanes
would give the perception that the road is narrower (even though it’s not) resulting in slower speeds
and a safer main street.

When people travel by foot or bike, they actually spend more time downtown, visit more shops, and
spend more money than people who travel by car. People bicycling and walking in downtowns increase
the vitality of the downtown and make it a more enjoyable place to spend time and to visit. This also
attracts more tourists, including bicycle tourists, for longer periods of time.

| urge you to move forward in adding bicycle lanes to your Main Street and am happy to provide
additional information or answer any questions.

Sincerely,
N /.
NI

Melinda Barnes
Executive Director.

Bike Walk Montana — making bicycling and walking safe and accessible for
everyone.
Become a member at www.bikewalkmontana.org




Lori Stratton

From:

Sent:

To:

Subject:
Attachments:

Packets.
Sent from my iP

Mayor Lar

Larry Bonderud
Wednesday, September 14, 2016 8:54 AM
Lori Stratton

Fwd: Shelby water right conditions- update from Matt Miles
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Begin forwarded message:

From: Luke Osborne <LukeO@hydrosi.com>
Date: September 14, 2016 at 8:38:47 AM MDT

To: "Abi

gail St. Lawrence (astlawrence@helenalaw.com)" <astlawrence @helenalaw.com>

Cc: "Jason Crawford (Jason.Crawford @kljeng.com)" <Jason.Crawford@kljeng.com>,
"larry@shelbymt.com" <larry@shelbymt.com>

Subject: Shelby water right conditions- update from Matt Miles

Hi Abby-

| wante
1.

Let me
with.
Thanks
Luke

Luke J

d to give you a heads up on a call | received from Matt this morning:

He's working with Brian Bramblett on reviewing your proposed changes to conditions.
His one concern was in addressing the Reservation. He had intended to remain silent on
the Reservation set forth in the conditions since it was not part of the change. This
DNRC's default operation. He assured me he did not intend that it would limit use of the
Reservation whatsoever.

In response to our request on providing flexibility of water use within the designated
changed POU, Matt's is revising the condition to maintain the limits set on the Cut Bank
meter and lump water use of all other meters. He would maintain the period of use limits
due to the 2 partial year water rights. | told him this sounded like a reasonable plan and |
think it give Shelby the flexibility they need. All meters will still need to be recorded.

Matt revised upward the max flow rate of the combined water rights based on his
calculations of either max historic use or original pumping rate stated on the water right.
He said it will be explained in the PD.

He is planning to send out the revised conditions by the end of this week or first part of
next.

know if you have questions on this, otherwise we can wait and see what he comes back

1

. Osbhorne, P.E. | Water Resources Engineer





